
August 2023

We are writing to notify you that Kerr McGee Oil & Gas Onshore, LP, a subsidiary of Oxy USA Inc., is 

proposing a temporary project in your area. We are committed to being a good neighbor by providing 

frequent and transparent information and protecting the health, safety,  and environment of the 

communities we live and work in. Part of that commitment includes the Stakeholder Relations team as a 

dedicated resource to you now and throughout this process. We will be working with you directly to share 

details about the proposed project, provide updates on progress and timing, and are available to speak with 

you through our Response Line phone line, email address, and website as well as in-person meetings upon 

request.  

There are many rules and regulations that Oxy must meet and adhere to not only during operating but prior 

to beginning this proposed temporary project. These rules and regulations from both state and local 

agencies have varying requirements. For this reason, you may receive information in the coming weeks 

related to a spacing unit application, regulatory hearings, or other notices of permitting processes. If you 

receive these mailings and have any questions at all, please reach out to us. We welcome your questions 

and feedback. 

Because we value your feedback, we would like to share the steps we are taking related to input we have 

received from your community. We understand that communication, protecting your water wells, and 

minimizing any temporary impacts are top priorities for you. We will be hosting a community meeting to 

provide another avenue for sharing our proposed plans for the project, to share our robust process for 

monitoring well integrity, and what that means for your community. Information about the community 

meeting will be shared in a future mailing. 

This notice as well as the enclosed overview of the project are posted to our Stakeholder Relations website 

on the Project Updates tab found here oxycoloradostakeholder.com/project-updates. 

Sincerely,

Oxy Stakeholder Relations 

Hours: Monday - Friday, 7 a.m. - 4 p.m.

Phone: 866.248.9577

Email: ColoradoStakeholder@oxy.com

After-Hours and Emergency Line: 970.515.1500  

mailto:ColoradoStakeholder@oxy.com


Pathway to Low Carbon Energy

Oxy is working through the permitting process on a project to produce low-carbon energy from 

existing oil and gas wells. We are using our industry-leading expertise in carbon management to 

reach our Net Zero emissions goals. The Colorado Energy and Carbon Management Commission 

(CECMC) and Weld County both require permits and approvals for this project. We are committed to 

being a good neighbor by providing frequent and transparent information and seeking your feedback. 

This project utilizes temporary equipment and previously produced gas to displace trapped oil and 

gas in existing oil and gas reservoirs. Activity for the proposed work, which will include the use of a 

workover rig, is scheduled to begin in 2023 and be completed around the summer of 2026. 

Additionally, all equipment will be placed to the west of the existing well pad. 

Below is an overview of the estimated timeline and map of the proposed location.  
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Our Commitment To You

Ground Water Protection
• Oxy has collected extensive data on water wells in northern Colorado. Samples, 

collected by third-party scientists and sent to independent laboratories, have 
been analyzed and shared with the CECMC.

• Oxy has committed to continuing third party water well sampling and testing 
before, during, and after the project is complete.  

Equipment
• Temporary compressor will be fully enclosed 
• Temporary compressor and other equipment will be powered by electric motor
• All equipment to be placed on west side of the existing well pad

Traffic 
• Oxy will access the location through County Road 10
• The construction phase will account for the most concentrated volume of truck 

trips and will average less than 20 trips per day

Noise
• Oxy strictly follows all state and local rules and regulations
• A third-party sound study shows that this project will remain within the allowable 

noise requirements 
• Electric motor and compressor will be housed inside a fully enclosed, sound 

weakening building  
• Continuous air monitoring

Questions and Project Updates 
• Our Stakeholder Relations team is a dedicated resource for the community 
• Project updates will be posted to our website
• Team members can be reached through the dedicated phone number and email 

address below 
• Integrated operation center will remotely monitor location and are available 24 

hours a day at 970-515-1500
• We value and welcome your feedback
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